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In this issue:
· Assembly Budget Sub-Committee Approves an Allocation of Bond Funds
· Governor Appoints Cindy McKim as Head of Caltrans

· Board Approves Staff Recommendations for the I-710 North Final Geotechnical Summary Report

· Bus Riders Union Disrupts the Metro Board Meeting; 2 Arrested

· I-405 Sepulveda Pass Widening Project
· Westside Subway Extension Project

· Contest Asks Riders to Encourage Others to Try Transit 

Assembly Budget Sub-Committee Approves an Allocation of Bond Funds

The Assembly Budget Sub-Committee #5 on Transportation & Information Technology voted unanimously to approve funding for Proposition 1B projects which will further assist in keeping our projects funded. The Assembly action conforms to the Senate Budget Subcommittee’s recommendation to provide an additional $1.15 billion through FY 2012-13 for the Proposition 1B Public Transportation, Modernization Improvement and Service Enhancement category. Also, the Assembly committee action includes an appropriation for the Corridor Mobility Improvement Account which is a significant step to ensure that the I-405 Carpool Lane project will continue to move forward. Lastly, the Committee also took a conforming action on the Proposition 1A High Speed Rail appropriation, which covers the Positive Train Control programming that was approved by the California Transportation Commission last week.

Governor Appoints Cindy McKim as Head of Caltrans

Today, Governor Arnold Schwarzenegger appointed Cindy McKim as Director of the California Department of Transportation (Caltrans).  Ms. McKim has been serving in the interim position since the departure of Randall Iwasaki several months ago. Ms. McKim is a longtime employee of Caltrans, since 1985. The Senate must confirm Ms. McKim’s appointment. 

Board Approves Staff Recommendations for the I-710 North Final Geotechnical Summary Report

Staff recommendations for the I-710 North Final Geotechnical Summary Report were filed and approved today by the Metro Board for the next step scoping. Executive staff was interviewed by the Pasadena Star News, Los Angeles Times and the Glendale Press News. Stories will run today and tomorrow.

Bus Riders Union Disrupts the Metro Board Meeting; 2 Arrested

Several news media outlets today covered the civil disobedience by the Bus Riders Union (BRU) during the Board meeting to protest the upcoming fare increases. The BRU demanded a new public hearing and/or a new Board vote on the fare change. As a result of the meeting disruption, two members of the BRU were arrested by the Los Angeles Sheriff’s Department. La Opinion, Los Angeles Times, Glendale Press News Pasadena News-Star, Channels 22/52, 34, 62, Mexicanal (all Spanish language TV stations), and radio stations KPFK and KPCC will run stories tonight and tomorrow.

I-405 Sepulveda Pass Widening Project
The Los Angeles Times has inquired about the I-405 Sepulveda Pass Widening Project following yesterday’s live chat hosted by Project Director Michael Barbour.  Barbour provided the reporter with background on the construction project scheduled for substantial completion by mid-2013.  He also detailed current work activity on the Sunset Bridge to prepare the south side of the bridge for demolition in the late June timeframe.  Barbour reported that the current bridge is functionally obsolete and must be replaced in order to accommodate the widened freeway.  The story is expected to run next week.

Westside Subway Extension Project

Media Relations has issued a news release announcing a new community meeting to discuss alignment options for tunneling between the Wilshire/Rodeo and Century City Stations now being examined as part of the Westside Subway Extension Project environmental study now under review.  The meeting will be held on June 7, 2010 at the Roxbury Park Community Center from 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.
Contest Asks Riders to Encourage Others to Try Transit 

To generate effective testimonials from actual riders that encourage others to try transit, our Communications department has organized a contest involving all municipal transit providers in the county and open to all of their riders.  The Transit Flicks Video Contest invites riders to create two-minute videos showing what they like best about riding buses and trains in L.A. County, with EZ transit passes being offered as prizes.  The contest launches in June and is being promoted on all participating agencies’ websites.  Finalists will be posted on the web in mid-August, with winners to be announced in early September. Winning videos will appear on all participating agencies’ websites, and will also be shown on Transit TV.  
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